
SHAC Meeting: February 28, 2023 8:30am  

Zoom and in-person attendance:  Meeting began at 8:30 am.   Attendance in person included:  
Nurse Carissa Butscher, Middle School Parent, Ashley Ballenger, and Community 
Representative, Sue Peippo.  High School Parent, Christina Lewis and Elementary Parent, 
Brittany Dodson, Student Representatives, Levi Hackler and Gracie Jester and SHAC Coordinator 
Debbie Ritchie.   

Welcome:  Debbie Ritchie announced the meeting. 

Minutes from previous meeting was discussed and approved.   

New News:  

Middle School PE is reporting several injuries that are being sent to the nurse.  She stated she 
had 6 last week.  Nurse Butscher is going to a report to Debbie for the number in the last 
month.  This will be discussed with Dr. Powell.    

Vaping in the HS bathroom by the Cafeteria.  This is a concern for other students needing to use 
the restrooms.   

Grades being called out during class time.  This is a concern for other students who may have a 
failing grade.  

Day 1 rally was also discussed, stating questions being asked of students made them feel 
uncomfortable.   

 

Middle School Health class was discussed and reported a great turn out for the opt in section of 
the curriculum.   

Zoom was available but due to technically issues it did not record audio.  


